Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Mileage Allowance Payments 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
“I am writing to obtain information concerning Mileage Allowance Payments made by the council to its staff (not members) in the 2015-16 and 2016-17 financial years


· The rate paid per mile for cars above 1200cc for casual users in 2015-16 and 2016-17

· The total amount spent on Mileage Allowance Payments to staff in 2015-16 and 2016-17”

On 24 July 2017 we asked you to clarify:

Please can you clarify what is meant by the term Mileage Allowance Payments. Are you referring to the Mileage Lump Sum Payments or do you mean the reimbursement of mileage?
On 21 August 2017 you clarified:

“Please could I have details of both with respect to the clarification?”
Answer: 
For NHS Staff who transferred to the Council under TUPE mileage is paid based on the table below. This applies for 2015-2016 and 2016-2017

	CC of Car
	Miles up to 3500 in the year
	Miles above 3500 in the year

	1000cc and above
	54p
	20p


Teachers’ mileage is paid at 41p per mile. 

All other employees’ mileage is paid at 45p per mile.

Mileage Lump Sum Payments were ceased in 2014.  Therefore Leicester City Council paid no Mileage Allowance Payments in 2015-2016 or 2016-2017.

In Tax Year 2015/16 £865,772 was paid to car users for Mileage Expenses; 
In Tax Year 2016/17 £863,521 was paid to car users for Mileage Expenses.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

